Clerk

From:

Sent: August 25, 2024 9:34 AM

To:

Dan O'Mara; Jamie Koistinen; Margaret Youngs; Wendell Gustavson; Brian Koski; Jo-

Anne Platts; Carol Lowery

Cc:

Clerk

Subject:

Mine Landing Garbage area

Good morning,

I am writing with a few considerations concerning the landfill area at the Mine Landing. As Council may be aware, while I believe most people follow the rules and established times, there are still too many who are not following the rules and arrive when the area is closed but still feel it is their right to either just leave their garbage or toss it on top of the recycling bin.

The hours are only posted on the Works building, not really visible unless one walks to that location. A suggestion would be to place the sign on a post and put it in a more visible location.

Also, a sign needs to be placed at the recycling area stating the area is only for recyclables and only during operational hours.

If there is no signage at Manitou, some should be placed there also.

I would believe the staff have to clean up the mess frequently and I worry about the cleanliness and health of our beautiful lake and surrounding forest areas.

Sincerely,



